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President’s Message 

Bonnie’s Basics—Our Future 

I want to thank you for electing me 
your president for 2011-2012.  

Altrusa International, Inc. of Rich-
ardson is a wonderful Club and is made 
up of an amazing group of women! I 
am pleased to be working with 
you as Altrusa International, 
Inc. leads all Altrusa Clubs 
through a special year of 
transition. 

First of all, let me 
thank Mary Beth 
McLemore, the Board, 
and the Committee 
Chairs for their leader-
ship during the 2010-
2011 year. 

We are in a good posi-
tion to move forward and ac-
complish our goals this year and 
I look forward to our doing it together. 

So, let’s think about the future. Our 
goals will focus on Leadership, Branding, 
and Service.  

We will strive to be leaders, not only 
in our Club, but in our community, and 
will concentrate on training and develop-
ment for our club members. 

We will embrace the new branding 
program from Altrusa International, Inc. 
and look at ways that we can make our 
Club more effective with new technolo-
gy to improve our communication and 
effectiveness as we go about our service. 

We will serve our community by our 
contributions, both in funding and the  

hands on participation of our mem-
bers. 

We have such a wonderful oppor-
tunity ahead of us! Just think how excit-

ing it is to be a member of Altrusa 
International, Inc. during this 

transition period. My con-
gratulations go out to each 

of the persons who has 
been involved in think-
ing about and working 
toward those things 
that will take Altrusa 
International, Inc. into 
the future. This in-
cludes Carolyn Rash, 

who is a member of the 
International Board and is 

“a part of us”. 
I cannot wait to hear about the 

new branding. We are fortunate to 
have such a great group of our members 
attending the Convention and I know 
they are looking forward to going and 
bringing all of the information back to 
us.  

I think we are poised (waiting for 
more information) and ready to go. In 
the meantime, we have much work to 
do. The future is in front of us, and we 
are moving forward. So, let’s embrace 
the new Altrusa year as we honor our 
2011-2012 theme:  
Working Today–Building Tomorrow. 

   Bonnie Perry, 
   President 2011-2012 
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Cindy McIntyre presented Altrusa scholar 
Muntaha Sheikh her certificate on Sunday, May 22, 
at the Richardson High School Senior Apprecia-
tion Day Ceremony. All our RHS recipients 
(Katherine Seitz and Ala Taha) received at least one 
other scholarship or outstanding student award. 

Committee Reports 

Scholarship Presentation 

Club Calendar 
June 2011 

SU MO TU WE TH FR SA 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

Thurs., June 2 (7:00 PM) Business Meeting (Clubhouse) 

Mon., June 13 (6:30 PM) Bridgeat Margaret Hewitt’s home 

Mon., June 13 (Noon) Reservations due for June 16 meeting  

Tues., June 14 (7:00 PM) OWT Committee Meeting 

Thurs., June 16 (7:00 PM) Dinner Meeting (Founders Hall) 

Mon., June 20 (6:00 PM) Tidings Deadline 

Thurs., June 23 (6:30 PM) Board Meeting  at Bonnie Perry’s home 

Mon., June 27 (6:00 PM) Book Club 

Sat., June 25 (9-11 AM) Retreat for Board and Chairs 
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Meeting Highlights 

May 19 Installation and Annual Meeting 

Mary Osentowski, Marsha Peters, and Janice Swal-
low conducted the Installation of Officers at the May 
19 dinner meeting. As part of the ceremony, they pre-

sented the Board members with notebooks listing their 
duties in detail. Each was also given special responsibili-
ties to go with her office.  

Front row, left to right:  Janet Vance, Vice President; Bonnie Perry, President; Mary Beth McLemore,  
Immediate Past President; Kimberly Kierce, President-Elect. Back row, left to right:  Gloria Sandoval, 
Director; Toni Garrett, Recording Secretary; Sue McElveen, Corresponding Secretary;  Liz Luthans, 
Foundation Treasurer; Dena Davis, Administrative Treasurer; and Nancy Rohm, Director. Not pictured 
are Genevieve Hamulak and Pam Kovacs, Directors. 

Left, Mary Beth McLemore gives the President’s pin to newly-installed President Bonnie Perry. 
Center, President Bonnie explains her goals as Immediate Past President Mary Beth McLemore listens. 
Right, table decorations of flowers and building blocks illustrated Bonnie’s theme for her year as 
President: Working Today–Building Tomorrow. 
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Meeting Highlights 

Three New Members Initated in May! 

During our May 5 business 
meeting, three new members 
were initiated. They are (left to 
right): 
� Nancy Crowe, sponsored by 

Jan Skinner and Kimberly 
Kierce 

� Gay McAlister, sponsored by 
Cindy McIntyre and Dena 
Davis 

� Barbara Berthold, sponsored 
by Mimi Tanner and Nancy 
Rohm 

Norma Hammerlund, Mem-
bership Recruitment Co-Leader, 
conducted the initiation, An Al-
trusan’s garden. 

2011 District Nine Conference  

All Dressed Up and Ready for the Governor’s Banquet 
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Altrusa Marketplace (craft and bake sale) was held on May 7, at 
Friends Place (adult day care for people with Alzheimer’s and other forms 
of dementia). 

There are many people to thank: 
� Pam Kovacs, Friends Place, for opening her doors to host us. Thanks 

should go to their maintenance staff for setting up the rooms that we 
used.  

� Altrusans who passed along the invitation to vendors to their friends: 
Rose Daughety, Marj Ramsey, Sue McElveen, Ellen Stephenson, Jean 
Stuart, Jan Skinner. 

� Valerie in the Collin County Club, who recruited a vendor 

� 4 Women Shopping (Julianne and Courtenay), PJ Creations (Jean Stu-
art), Jane Tucker (Beads for Life) Sweet Things by Norman 
(Hammerlund), Linda Olivera, BD Creations (Brenda Duckett), Phin-
ny & Callie Designs (Jan Skinner) 

� Retention committee, who planned and manned the marketplace and 
bake sale (notably Ginna Coffer, Janie, and Lois Ferrara) 

� Bobbi Klein for bringing the display and banner 

� All of members, who supported the event with shopping, “traffic,” 
and babysitting the Bake Sale 

This was our third annual Marketplace, and hundreds of people 
shopped. Vendors were members of our Club, their friends, and some 
friends of some of the metroplex Altrusa clubs.  

Vendors donated 10% of their sales to our Foundation, where the 
funds will be used for entertaining the residents of Ability House (home 
to six adults with cerebral palsy), awarding scholarships, supporting Rich-
ardson Reads One Book, Terrace Elementary School, NETWORK, Rich-
ardson Adult Literacy Center, enabling a variety of projects aimed at sen-
ior citizens 

Through the sale of baked goods, we 
raised $221.50 for the Sister’s Fund.  

If you have any ideas for making the event 
bigger and better in future years, email them 
to Jan Skinner. 

Retention Committee Report 

Marketplace Builds on Past Success 
By Jan Skinner 

Therese Milford, Silpada Ven-
dor, wrote: 
Congratulations to Altrusa Marketplace! 
Altrusa of Richardson compassionately serves 
their community and received a $50 donation 
from me. While shopping at the marketplace, 
Debbie Simms voted on her favorite Silpada 
item and won a pair of Sterling Silver and 
Garnet earrings!  

Brenda Boston chatting with Courtenay Tanner and 
Julianne Lovelace and Ann Eisemann shopping in the 
background. 

Bill Knudsen, President/CEO, 
Ability Connection Texas, posing 
with Janie Jaquier. Hiding behind 
them are the bake sale goodies 
provided by Altrusans. 

Karen Sorrells, Ellen Steven-
son’s sister and the Decoupage 
Diva, and Dena Davis admiring Ju-
lie Spanos’ Silpada wares 
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As we mark the end of the 2010-2011 school year, the 
Education Committee is presenting our final report to the 
members of the Richardson Altrusa Club, our sisters who 
have supported the committee through fundraising, through 
volunteer work, and through your compliments and caring. It 
is with great pride we list our achievements: 

Backpacks. The creation and maintenance of 13 back-
packs for Pre-K children to check out and take home to work 
with for a one-week period. The activities had to be interac-
tive and creative to keep the interest of 4- and 5- year old chil-
dren. And, we knew the parents needed simple instructions 
included with each backpack to guide them as they worked 
with their children. Each backpack contains subject-relevant 
books, games, activity sheets, crayons, paper, worksheets, or 
other supplies needed to effectively teach vocabulary and oth-
er skills in the specific area. Subject areas included: Alphabet, 
Animals, Art and Music, Reading, Writing, Sorting and Col-
ors, Shapes and Patterns, Opposites, Numbers, P.E, Nutri-
tion, Read to Me, and Play With Me (games).  

Wednesday Club. A weekly enrichment program for 
eight (later eleven) kindergarten students. A great success 
which kept Pat Hanson, Andrea Rutledge and Alyson Mur-
phy on their toes. The children literally danced with excite-
ment each week. All activities were hands-on, and each ses-
sion ended with a poem and a “pass word” (vocabulary word) 
from the poem for admittance to next week’s session. 

Field Trips—In school and Out. The Pre-K went to the 
Arboretum and then came back and made pumpkin muffins. 
The Kindergarten went to the Museum of Science and Natu-
ral History and took a class. All Pre-Ks and Kindergartens 
went to Santa’s Village. The lion dancers came to the school 
along with the Carrollton Chinese school. The lion dancers 
let the children dance in the baby lion and play the instru-
ments. The bubble lady came for an assembly and put a teach-
er in a bubble. Then all Pre-K children made bubbles with 
her. 

5,000 Books were collected and distributed by members 

of the Book Nook Breakfast Club. 
Members gathered at the Half Price 
Books Warehouse on Saturdays at 
7:30 AM, waited until the warehouse 
opened at 9:00, grabbed madly for 
the books, then counted, hauled, sorted and delivered them. 
Most of the books went to the NETWORK of Community 
Ministries for use in their waiting room. Other books were 
distributed at Terrace Parents’ Expo and during Altrusa pro-
grams at Terrace. 

Manners Party Our second annual Good Manners Par-
ties were held for the Pre-K classes. After practicing good 
manners for an extended period, the children were invited to 
an ice cream sundae and fruit party with all the Curious 
George trimmings. Children wrapped and gave each other 
books as gifts. 

Teddy Bear Time Our classic model to parent reading 
program for Pre-K was a success this year---lots of siblings. 

Read to Me Time An offshoot of Teddy Bear Time for 
Kindergarten children, this program used new books pur-
chased at the Scholastic half-price sale. Pat Hanson and Eliza-
beth Smith designed new crafts for each book. We hope to 
give this program a second chance this coming year.  

We also received in-kind donations from the Arboretum 
(admission) and the Museum of Science and Natural History
(admission and classes for each child).  

It was our privilege and our pleasure to represent Altrusa 
of Richardson and to serve the children of Terrace and of our 
community. The Altrusa banner proudly hangs on the wall of 
Terrace declaring Altrusa a Partner in Education at Terrace, a 
tradition started many years ago. We invite you to join us as 
we move immediately into the next year. 

Your sisters in service, 
Pat Hansen, Ann Payne, Elizabeth Smith, Ellen Steven-

son, Hazel Weathers, Diane Thorpe,Barbara Berthold, Linda 
Korn, Andrea Rutledge, and our friend Alyson Murphy. 

Education Committee Report 

(Almost) Too Many 2010-2011Achievements to List! 
By Andrea Rutledge 

Each year the Richardson Friends of the Library rely on 
Book Sale revenues to fund projects and efforts of the organ-
ization throughout the entire year. Books for the annual Sale 
come not only from the library, but also through contribu-
tions from individuals. Best sellers, new releases, hardback 
books, children's books, and dvd/tapes of movies or books 
are especially welcome. 

Donations are tax deductible and pick-up is 
available. For more information, please con-
tact your Altrusa sister Sandy Martin at 
972/744-0419 or at sanstar1221@tx.rr.com. 

The Book Sale will occur the evening of Thursday, Au-
gust 25 (this is for Friends members only) and will be open 
to everyone on Friday through Sunday, August 26-28. 

Community News 

Got Books?  Donate Them to Your Friends! 
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Membership Retention Committee Report 

Book Club Chooses Next Five Books; Happy Reading! 
By Kay George 

At the May book club meeting, Mary Osentowski led 
the discussion of Sarah’s Key by Tatiana de Rosnay.  

Paris, July 1942: Sarah, a ten year-old girl, is brutally 
arrested with her family by the French police in the Vel’ 
d’Hiv roundup, but not before she locks her younger broth-
er in a cupboard in the family's apartment, thinking that she 
will be back within a few hours.  

Paris, May 2002: On Vel’ d’Hiv’s 60th anniversary, 
journalist Julia Jarmond is asked to write an article about this 
black day in France's past. Through her contemporary inves-
tigation, she stumbles onto a trail of long-hidden family se-
crets that connect her to Sarah. Julia finds herself compelled 
to retrace the girl's ordeal, from that terrible term in the Vel’ 
d’Hiv, to the camps, and beyond. As she probes into Sarah's 
past, she begins to question her own place in France, and to 
reevaluate her marriage and her life. 

Thanks to Ann Payne for providing our snacks, and 
Gerry Carron for the libations. As always, thanks to Pam 
Kovacs for providing the paper goods. 

Jan Belcher and Kay George are co-chairing the Book 
Club Committee this year. Following are the book selections 
for June-November of 2011. There are stories of romance, 
comedy, mystery, history, and friendship. This Fall, a list for 
the second half of the year will be developed.  

June - Kiss Me If You Can – Carly Phillips (This book 
is one of the TopTen.com best selling romance novels ever.) 

July - Water for Elephants – Sara Gruen (This book is 
number one on the New York Times bestseller list this 
week.) 

August - The Paris Wife – Paula McClain 
September - The Elegant Gathering of White Snows – 

Kris Radish 
November - The Girl with the Dragon Tattoo – Steig 

Larsson (The movie based on this book, starting George 
Clooney, will be released in December, 2011.) 

December - No meeting due to the Holidays 
Please join us on Monday, June 27th, at 6:00 PM when 

Suzanne Cotton will lead a discussion of Kiss Me If You 
Can by Carly Phillips. In this entertaining and sexy ro-
mance, Sam Cooper becomes the city's most eligible bache-
lor after foiling a jewelry store robbery. Lexie Davis, howev-
er, is only interested in the ring Coop chose as his reward, 
for her grandmother Charlotte owns the matching necklace. 

But Davis's attitude changes when 
she meets Cooper and sparks fly, 
much to the excitement of Lexie's 
feisty grandma and her longtime 
friend Sylvia. While the pair cannot 
deny their passion and growing com-
mitment, Lexie's wandering spirit 
and Coop's resistance to change leave 
them feeling cold. This fun and ro-
mantic summer read, while occasion-
ally over the top, will please readers 
with its mischievous characters, red-

hot passionate encounters, and spirited plot. 
As always, we meet at Friends Place Adult Day Services, 

1960 Nantucket Drive in Richardson.  

Project Report 

Bookmovers are Welcomed all around Town! 
By Gloria Sandoval 

The forecast of hard rains on May 20th and 21st did 
not stop the Altrusa Bookmovers from doing their job. 
Quarterly, the Richardson Public Library, rotates library 
books to participating senior living and assisted living 
residences in the Richardson community. Altrusans Pam 

Schmidt, Ann Payne, Norma Hammerlund, 
Gloria Sandoval, and Altrouser Isaac Sando-
val started the book rotation at 9AM Friday. 
The rain threatened, but did not fall until the 
second-to-the-last stop at The Gardens, an 
assisted living residence.  

On Saturday, the clouds were dark but 
thank goodness no rain hindered Bobbi 
Klein, Kay George and Susan Fischer from 
doing their job. Altrusa of Richardson has 
been providing the important service of ro-
tating books for the Richardson Public Library Book 
Rotation program to senior independent living and assist-
ed living residences in Richardson since 2002. 

Board Actions 

� Received Treasurers’ reports 
� Selected the two Orientation/Re-orientation 

meetings and the holiday party as the Club’s 
three make-up meetings for the year. 

� Learned of meal price increase 
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As you read this Altrusa Tidings, school will be over 
for most Terrace children, but not for all. Since Maribeth 
Nakwaasah our Pre-K teacher, will be teaching summer 
school at Terrace this year, and since ten of our Pre-K 
friends will be attending, new Altrusan Barbara Berthold 
and Andrea Rutledge will volunteer four days a week in 
her classroom during the June summer school term. We 
told you volunteering at school was fun!  

Our new Education Committee and its old/new lead-
ers Linda Korn and Andrea Rutledge will meet at Linda’s 
home during June to plan for next year’s projects and 
review and refresh the BIG project of the 2010-2011 year, 
our backpacks. New members to the committee are wel-
comed with open arms and a great dinner. The committee 
is VERY active and there is room for everyone in plan-
ning and carrying on activities. Committee activities do 
NOT all occur during school hours; in fact, many of last 
year’s committee meetings were held at 7:30 a.m in the 
Half-Price Books warehouse line as we waited to collect 
free books. Those meetings were followed by breakfast; 
the remaining meetings were over supper or by e-mail. 

This is an active committee! 
In the immediate future, also, are several meetings of 

the Book Nook Breakfast Club (to collect free books on 
Saturday mornings at the Half Price Books warehouse). 

Working with the tiniest children at Terrace is fasci-
nating and rewarding. Look for hugs around your knees, 
watch as non-English speakers learn our language, identi-
fy a child’s need and make a difference. Or you can help 
get books into the hands of chil-
dren who may not have them. 
This year, Pat Hansen and An-
drea Rutledge came across a tru-
ly gifted kindergarten child who 
had no books in his home. He 
went to the library, but now he 
has books of his own—all 
stamped “a gift of Altrusa of 
Richardson.” 

To join the committee, contact Linda Korn or An-
drea Rutledge. 

Education Committee Report 

School Days, School Days: It is a Year-Round Opportunity 
By Andrea Rutledge 

The International Relations Committee had Bead for 
Life as its March project to support the United Nation’s 
International Woman’s Day. Bead for Life is a non-profit 
collaboration of women in Uganda and women around 
the world to eradicate poverty.  

Women in Uganda roll bead jewelry out of recycled 
paper and harvest shea nuts to produce shea butter and 
women worldwide sell the items and educate themselves 
and others about extreme poverty. The profits return to 

fight extreme poverty specifically in areas of income gen-
eration, health care, housing, and entrepreneurial ven-
tures.  

Bead for Life is a 501(c)(3) organization and our pro-
ject in March was counted in with their March campaign 
to “March Out Poverty”. Through selling at both our 
March meetings and the Altrusa Marketplace, our club 
raised a total of $723 to contribute to the Bead for Life 
organization to help overcome extreme poverty. 

International Relations Project Report 

Bead for Life Project is Completed 
By Jane Tucker 

Altrusa International, Inc.  
of Richardson, Texas 

P.O. Box 832101 
Richardson, TX 75083 

 
Carolyn Swanson, Newsletter Editor 

contact@altrusarichardson.com 
  

www.altrusarichardson.com 
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Seniors Project Report 

Mother’s Day Tea 

Pat Hansen and a large team of helpers had as much fun as 
the Friends Place clients and their families at the annual Mother’s 
Day tea. Leanne Yarrow’s submission to neighborsgo was pub-
lished in the Richardson section of the Dallas Morning News. 
The article mentioned Altrusa several times! 
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Mimi Tanner’s retirement as Executive Director of the Rich-
ardson Adult Literacy Center was marked by a party at Church 
of the Epiphany. The mayor, members of the city council, and 
other community leaders attended, along with a large number of 
Altrusams. 

A search committee selected Cindy Briggs of Allen as the 
new executive director, but Barbara Berthold, President of the 
RALC Board of Directors, said that Mimi can never be replaced.  

“She’s been the heart and the soul of the center.” Barbara 
explained. “She has practically built it from the ground up.” 

RALC is a sponsor of Richardson Reads One Book, so one 
of Mimi’s duties was to meet authors such as Garth Stein and 
David Oliver Relin (photos, left and below left.) 

Mimi plans to travel, play bridge, read, and spend more time 
with her grandchildren. 

Mimi said: “I have been blessed to have the support of so 
many Altrusans as friends, volunteers, Board members and do-
nors during my time as RALC Executive Director. I think that’s 
a big cheer for Altrusans!” 

Member Highlights 

Mimi Tanner Retires after 20 Years at Literacy Center 

Right: Mimi, Mary Beth McLemore, Janet 
Vance, and Jane Merz with Garth Stein 

Below, Linda Olivera volunteering in the 
RALC office, sorting books from David 
Baldacci’s Wish You Well Foundation 

Below center, Mimi and Barbara Berthold at 
the retirement party 

Below right, Mimi with David Oliver Relin 
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Let’s all give a big cheer for: 

� all the Community Outreach Committee mem-
bers who worked to make this year such a success 
responding to community needs 

� the 2010 - 2011 Club for giving more than 9000 
hours of service, composed of hours for Altrusa 
community service, member-to-member service, 
and service hours outside of Altrusa 

� Janet Vance and Liz Luthans for writing the Ma-
mie L. Bass Award entry "Altrusa Hands Serving 
the Community" 

� Hazel Weathers for writing the Letha H. Brown 
Award entry "Terrace Elementary Homework 
Backpacks" 

� Kim Kierce for writing the Nina Fay Calhoun 
Award entry "Going Global: No Passport Re-
quired" 

� the tree that will be planted at the Richardson 
Women's Club honoring the Altrusa Club of 
2010-2011, instead of giving President Mary Beth 
McLemore a President's pin 

� Linda Olivera, for providing the International 
News, International Foundation News, and the 
Accent for this issue—even though her year of 
volunteering to do that was over 

� Jan Skinner and Kimberly Kierce for all the pub-

licity they garnered for us in 
2010-2011 

� Barbara Cornelius for record-
ing such comprehensive 
minutes 

� Ann Eisemann for gathering 
the Bunch together for anoth-
er fun quarterly Lunch 

� Janie Jaquier and Janice Swal-
low for their preparation of 
the 2011-2012 budgets 

� Pam Kovacs for sharing 
Friends Place with us 

� Jo Leeper, for her enthusias-
tic portrayal of a goddess. (Photo elsewhere in this 
issue.) 

� Sandy Martin, for helping find new homes for old 
books. 

� Mary Beth McLemore, for a great year as Presi-
dent. 

� Nancy Rohm, for being Mary Beth’s most trusted 
advisor. 

� Debbie Simms for helping with the Communica-
tions Award submission. 

� Jan Skinner for Marketplace leadership. 

Member Highlights 

Cheers for Altrusans! 

 

 

 

Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary,Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary,  

June and John Rentmeester!June and John Rentmeester!  

June 1, 1961June 1, 1961——June 1,2011June 1,2011  

June Birthdays 

Remember, if you choose, you 
may bring a gift to the dinner 
meeting in the month of your 

birthday. 
There will be an opportuni-
ty to put our names in a 
drawing (only $1 per 
chance!) to win a birthday 
gift. The guideline is that 
the gift should cost around 
$5. 

17 Susan Fischer 
18 Rose Daughety 
22 Donna Jarman, June Rentmeester 
23 Pam Schmidt 
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The Fifty-Fifth Altrusa District Nine Conference 
was held in Dallas, Texas, April 29 - May 1, 2011, at the 
Hilton Dallas Lincoln Center. Downtown Dallas Al-
trusans were gracious hosts to over 291 attendees and 
guests at A Stellar Celebration.  

Your 2011 Richardson Conference Delegates were 
Dena Davis, Kimberly Kierce, Barbara Cornelius, and 
Bonnie Perry. 

All the normal business of the District was conduct-
ed from certifying conference attendees and delegates to 
approving the 2011-2012 Budget, the 2011-2013 Long 
Range Strategic Plan and election of officers.  
Election of District Nine Board of Directors  

Speaking of elections, your 2011-2013 District Nine 
Board of Directors are: 
� Governor: LaVone Arthur (Downtown Dallas) 

� Governor-Elect: Beth Blair (Dallas) 

� First Vice Governor: Laura Trainor-Collins 
(Garland) 

� Second Vice Governor: Sylvia Zamora (San Anto-
nio) 

� Treasurer:Linda Hurt (DFW) 

� Directors: Linda Moore (Temple) and Janelle Wil-
liamson (Texarkana) 

� Secretary (appointed) Dorothy Nowlin 
(Downtown Dallas) 

Awards Luncheon 

Altrusa Richardson was honored with several 
awards at conference for the 2009-2010 club year under 
the leadership of President Deb Bourland: 
� 1st Place    Yearbook Award 

� 1st Place    Communications Award 

� 2nd Place   Edith DeBusk President’s Award   

� 3rd Place   Joella Terrill Butler Membership Award 

� 1st Place   Club First-Timer Award - Highest Num-
ber 

and ten Richardson Altrusans received Perfect Attend-
ance Awards for the 2009-2010 club year. 

Altrusa Foundation  

The Conference Silent Auction, sale of raffle tickets 

and cookbooks, and the En-
velope Campaign all benefit-
ted the Altrusa Foundation 
and raised an astonishing 
$9,284. And then, in bidding 
war began…. to raise even 
more money… several addi-
tional donations were shout-
ed from the delegation floor 
thereby securing an over-
whelming $10,000 for the 
Altrusa Foundation by District Nine. The generosity of 
our District (and competiveness to be THE BEST Dis-
trict) is truly amazing. Way to go, Altrusa District 
Nine! 

A special thanks is extended to Barbara Cornelius 
(Canyon Creek Art) for donating her framed photo-
graph that won first place in the City of Richardson 
Photography Contest - Flora Division. It was a stun-
ning piece that earned over $80 for the Foundation. 
Conference Service Project 

The Attitudes & Attire service project was an over-
whelming success. Donations help support women of 
domestic violence to get into the workforce or stay in 
the workforce. Generous Altrusans from across Texas 
donated over 70 pounds of jewelry, over 300 scarves, 
over 300 pantyhose, numerous shoes, and over 400 (yes 
400) handbags. Wow! The ladies in the Attitudes and 
Attire program will certainly step out into the world 
with a new found sense of confidence and self-esteem 
thanks to District Nine’s overwhelming style and sup-
port. 

District Nine News 

Delegate Report from 2011 District Nine Conference 
By Kimberly Kierce  

OWT News 

      We have had a change in 
date for OWT. The hotel 
has double booked and is 
offering us a substantial dis-
count to move to Oct. 21 
(one week earlier). Since this 
is a fund raiser we have ac-
cepted. We are getting new 
“Save the Date” business 
cards printed. 
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Carolyn Rash was appointed by Donna 
Johnson, President of Altrusa International, 
Inc., to be the International Representative 
to the District Nine Conference. 

Carolyn became a member of Altrusa 
International, Inc. of Dallas in 1985, and has 
held numerous positions of leadership. She is 
currently serving as Director on the Altrusa 
International Inc. Board of Directors. 

In Carolyn’s report to the assembly, she told us that as 
a Board Member she has encouraged other Board members 
to share information about the exciting events transpiring 
on the International level and to promote the importance of 
not just member recruitment, but also member retention.   

Exciting things are happening – we will be introduced 
to the new ‘face’ of Altrusa at the International Convention 
in South Dakota this July.  Altrusa International, Inc. hired 
a research firm to analyze how Altrusa is viewed and what 
can be done to improve our image and our organization. 

She reported they discovered that Altrusa 
was viewed as posh, older ladies; that we 
have many by-law restrictions and a strict 
structure. More clarity is needed to show 
what we stand for and the good, consistent 
work we do.  
At the Convention in July, By-Law changes 
will be announced that will include: 

 Elimination of classifications 
 Modification of eligibility language 
 Modification of language as to the Club’s purpose 

There will also be changes to our ‘face’: 
 We will retain our emblem, but have a new logo 
 There will be continuity with Club websites… world 

wide 
Carolyn emphasized that Altrusa International Inc is 

changing its ‘face’ not its FOCUS ….  Stayed tuned for all the 
exciting details! 

District Nine News 

Delegate Report from 2011 District Nine Conference 
By Barbara Cornelius  

Dr. Sarah Wedding, Keynote Speaker 
for the Altrusa District Nine 55th Confer-
ence, is a founding member of the Founda-
tion for Women’s Resources and has been 
integral in the Leadership Texas and Leader-
ship America programs, as well as in the crea-
tion of the Women’s Museum, which 
opened September 29, 2000, in Dallas. Texas. 

Dr. Weddington is a native Texan, born in Abilene, 
who loves our great state. She opened her speech getting to 
know and relating to her audience by sharing that she has 
bought many a dress from Lena’s Dress Shop in Copperas 
Cove. 

The focus of her speech was for us to develop leader-
ship skills and she encouraged us to make changes in our 
world. She took us back to 2003, when TIME magazine 
reported on 80 Days That Changed the World. Out of 
the 80 days, only 10 referenced women who had made a 
difference.  

She peppered her speech with great humor, like the 
joke she heard from Barbara Mandrell: “How many men 
does it take to change a toilet tissue roll? … Who knows?” 

She said that if we want to make a change, we need to 

develop our leadership skills. Her definition 
of leadership is the ability and willingness to 
leave your own thumbprint. One skill to 
develop is a critical eye. President Ronald 
Reagan developed a critical eye. Not only 
was he adept in observing everything around 
him, but as he sized it up, he used humor to 
break the tension. On the day he was shot, 

while being wheeled in to the operating room, he re-
marked to his wife, Nancy, “I hope the doctor’s are Repub-
licans.”  

Another leadership skill we can hone is to be mentors 
to one another; not necessarily on a one-on-one basis, but 
rather in watching others and learning how to develop our 
own human relationship skills. One skill she learned was 
to slow down when giving speeches. She observed Con-
gresswoman Barbara Jordan and how she didn’t rush her 
speeches. Rather, her timing was measured and her silent 
pauses were used for emphasis. 

Finally, to be a leader, you must become comfortable 
being different. Embrace your uniqueness. Be ready to 
compromise your time, but never your direction. We each 
need to be a part of change. And learn we don’t have to be 
perfect.  

District Nine News 

Delegate Report from 2011 District Nine Conference 
By Dena Davis  
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The District Nine Conference -A 
Stellar Celebration has so many facets. 
There were opportunities to learn, to 
remember our members in the Memo-
rial Service, and to have fun and fel-
lowship together. 

 The fun and fellowship was won-
derful. Friday evening with the theme 
"Dancing With the Stars" gave us an 
opportunity not only to be very crea-
tive ourselves which we really en-
joyed, but to enjoy and have fun with 
all of the other Club's theme ideas. It 
was a special evening, the Band 
was great, and we had a good time! 

 On Saturday we had opportuni-
ties to participate in workshops to 

learn more about our responsibilities 
for 2011-2012 and to learn more 
about Altrusa. Some of our mem-
bers were leaders of workshops. This 
time passed by really fast and we left 
with a feeling of being better pre-
pared for our jobs. 

 The Devotional and Memori-
al Service was very meaningful to 
us this year as one of our members, 
Diane Price, was remembered in the 
service. 

 The Altrusa District Nine Con-
ference was about knowledge, ser-
vice, friendship and fun. Congratula-
tions to the Downtown Dallas Club 
for a wonderful Conference. 

District Nine News 

Delegate Report from 2011 District Nine Conference 
By Bonnie Perry 

The Program Committee will be in charge of the 
June 16 dinner meeting. Members of Adminisration 
Committees will sit together during dinner, then the 
Foundation Committees will meet after dinner. This 
will be the opportuniy for each committee to plan its 
activies for the year. 
 Foundation Committees: 

� Ability House: Barbara Cornelius, Jan Skinner 
� Community Outreach: Toni Garrett, Donna Jar-

man 
� Education: Linda Korn, Andrea Rutledge 
� International Relations: Debbie Gamble, Jane 

Tucker 
� New Member Project: Chairs will be selected at the 

first committee meeting; members initiated June 
2010 through May 2011 are members of this com-
mittee 

� Scholarships:  Shannon Ydoyaga, Ingrid Palet 
� Seniors: Pam Fitzgearld, Gloria Sandoval 

Administrative Committees 

� Communications: Jill Van Os, Debbie Sims  
� Finance: Janie Jaquier, Janice Swallow 
� Leadership Development: Nancy Rohm, Janet 

Vance, Carol Lester 
� Membership Recruitment: Norma Hammerlund, 

Sue McElveen 
� Membership Retention: Pam Kovacs, Ellen Steven-

son 
� Ways and Means: Julianne Lovelace, Courtenay 

Tanner 

Meeting Preview 

All Committees to Meet during June 16 Dinner Meeting 

Each club member is expected to serve on an 
Administration Committee and a Foundation 
Committee. The sign-up sheets will be at the June 
meetings, so please make your choices as soon as 
possible. Either write your name on the sheets or 
send an email to President Bonnie Perry and the 
committee chairs.  

Meetings 
Business Meeting 

7 PM, June 2 
Clubhouse at 

Richardson Woman’s Club 
 

Dinner Reservations  
due by Noon, Monday,  

June 13 
Contact: Jean Stuart 

 
Dinner/Program Meeting 

7 PM, June 16 
Founders’ Hall at 

Richardson Woman’s Club 
 

Board Meeting  
6:30 PM Thursday,  

June 23 
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International Foundation News 

New District Nine Foundation Representative Announced 
By Linda Olivera 

Altrusa International News 

It is not too Late to Register for Convention 
By Linda Olivera 

The 2011 Altrusa International, Inc. Conven-
tion is coming soon - Fri, Jul 22, 2011 - Mon, Jul 25, 
2011. The Convention will be held in Rapid City, 
South Dakota at the Ramkota Hotel and Confer-
ence Center. As International President Donna 
Johnson says in her latest President's Message: “And 
what a Convention it will be: Altrusans coming to-
gether to reclaim the bygone strength of this amaz-
ing organization through a revitalized membership 
and a modernized brand.  You won’t want to miss 
this historic occasion. You’ll want to be there to 
begin using clarity, flexibility, inclusiveness and 
your personal leadership skills to be part of the 
‘Leaders Among Us.’”  

The Richardson Club has at least nine people - 
five delegates and four alternates - planning to at-
tend. Those not attending can look forward to re-
ports from our delegates. 

Each District of Altrusa has a Foundation Liaison 
who ensures that Altrusa International Foundation 
information is passed on to District Board members 
and then on to all clubs and members. The Foundation 
Liaison also presents the Foundation Contributions 

Awards at the District Conference.The 
District Nine Foundation Liaison for 
2011-2013 is Sylvia Zamora, of the San 
Antonio club. 

ASTRA is ... 
� A volunteer organization for young people, spon-

sored by local Altrusa Clubs. 

� An opportunity to use your time and talent to en-
rich the lives of others. 

� Working with other local civic and volunteer 
groups on service projects of lasting benefit. 

� Interaction with the business, professional and civ-
ic leaders who are members of the sponsoring Al-
trusa Club. 

� A unique opportunity to form lasting friendships 
and share your ideas, goals and aspirations with 
others in your peer group. 

ASTRA is .... an acronym formed from:  
A = Ability - To know that all of us 

have special talents to share with 
others 

S = Service - To improve the lives of those less for-
tunate in the community. 

T = Training - To develop leadership ability and 
potential. 

R = Responsibility - To learn to accept obligations 
and know the satisfaction of carrying projects 
through to a successful conclusion. 

A = Achievement - To experience success; to now 
that a group can accomplish so much more than 
any one individual.. 

Altrusa Accent 

What is ASTRA? 
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2011 District Nine Conference 

Dancing with the Stars 
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2011 District Nine Conference 

And More Dancing with the Stars 
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2011 District Nine Conference 

A Little More Dignified 
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2011 District Nine Conference 

Friends + Skip-Bo + Margaritas + Laughter = FUN! 
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Altrusa Interna onal, Inc of Richardson  

Business Mee ng Minutes 

May 5, 2011 

 

Call to Order: President Mary Beth McLemore called the meeƟng to order at 7:00pm 

AdopƟon of the Agenda: Adopted as amended 

Invoca on and Pledge:  Pam Kovacs – “Clever Women” and “LeƩer to God from Meredith” 

Introduc on of Guests: 

 Nancy Crowe – guest of Jan Skinner 

 Barbara Berthold – guest of Mimi Tanner 

 Gay McAlister – guest of Cindy McIntyre 

Accent: Mary Beth McLemore – “Prayer of Thoughƞulness”  

Treasurer’s Reports: 

 FoundaƟon:  Dena Davis 

o Please submit all receipts now for reimbursement of any expenses 

o QuesƟon regarding nominee for Leadership Richardson, Dena Davis indicates this will be discussed 

in Finance CommiƩee meeƟng as it is not currently in budget. 

Minutes of Previous Mee ng:  Approved as published 

Correspondence: Barbara Cornelius for Kim Kierce 

o Thank you to Susan Frensley and scholarship commiƩee from Vani Prabhu 

o Announcement from RALC announcing Dr. Cindy Briggs as the ExecuƟve Director of the Center 

Unfinished Business: 

 IniƟaƟon of new members:  An Altrusan’s Garden, presented by Norma Hammerlund 

o Barbara Berthold.  Sponsors: Mimi Tanner and Nancy Rohm 

o Nancy Crowe.  Sponsors:  Jan Skinner and Kimberly Kierce 

o Gay McAlister.  Sponsors:  Cindy McIntyre and Dena Davis 

 Conference 

 Delegates Reports 

o Dena Davis – Dr. Sarah Weddington, Keynote Speaker 

o Barbara Cornelius – Carolyn Rash, Altrusa InternaƟonal RepresentaƟve 

o Barbara Cornelius for Kim Kierce – Conference overview 

o Bonnie Perry – Fun Night, Workshops and DevoƟonal/Memorial Service 

 Awards  

o 1st Place for Yearbook Award 

o 1st Place for CommunicaƟon Award 

o 2nd Place for Edith DeBusk President’s Award 

o 3rd Place for the Joella Terrill Butler Membership Award 

o 1st Place for the Club First‐Timer Award – Highest Number 

o 10 Richardson Altrusans received Perfect AƩendance Awards for the 2009/2010 Club Year 
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 Policy Changes: Marsha Peters 

o Marsha submits that the Club Policy Changes be accepted as amended 

o All accepted 

 Membership Renewal 

o Renew by June 15 to avoid a late fee 

 OWT Sponsorships/CommiƩee:  Jean Stuart 

o Barbara Berthold 

o Pam Kovacs 

o Jane Merz 

o Courtenay Tanner 

New Business: None 

Announcements: 

 Mother’s Day Tea – Friday, May 6 at Friends Place – Pat Hansen 

 Altrusa Marketplace – Saturday, May 7 at Friends Place – 10:00am to 3:00pm 

 Mimi Tanner’s ReƟrement – Tuesday, May 10 at Epiphany Church – 5:00pm  to 7:00pm 

 Bingo ‐ Wednesday May 11 at Atria – 6:15pm to 7:15pm 

 InstallaƟon of Officers for 2011 ‐2012 – Thursday, May 19 – 6:30pm Social & view exhibits,  

 7:00 Dinner: InstallaƟon by Mary Osentowski, Marsha Peters, and Janice Swallow  

 Tidings Deadline – Monday, May 23 

 Lunch Bunch – Tuesday, May 24 at Panera Bread – 11:30am 

TLC: 

 Brenda Boston 

 Janet Vance 

 June  Rentmeester 

 Debbie Payne – Ginna Coffer’s daughter in law 

 Betsy Tryglar – Mimi Tanner’s sister 

 Geri Carron 

Greeters:  Pat Hansen and Jane Merz 

A endees:  44 members, 3 guests 

The next Business MeeƟng will be at 7:00pm, Thursday, June 2, 2011 at The Richardson Woman’s Club. 

AŌer Brags, Fines and BenedicƟon, the meeƟng was adjourned at 8:30pm 

Respecƞully submiƩed:  Barbara Cornelius, Recording Secretary 
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Altrusa International, Inc of Richardson 
Program Meeting Minutes 

May 19, 2011 
Call to Order: President Mary Beth McLemore called the meeting to order at 7:00pm 
Invocation and Pledge:  Courtenay Tanner – “Prayer” 
Introduction of Guests: 

 Carl McLemore – husband of Mary Beth McLemore 

 Donna Libby – guest of Mary Beth McLemore 

 Tom Rohm – husband of Nancy Rohm 

 Jerry McElveen – husband of Sue McElveen 

 Betty Crombie – mother of Barbara Cornelius 

 Ernestine Swanson – mother of Carolyn Swanson 
Accent:  Janie Jaquier – 45-year history of Altrusa International, Inc. of Richardson 
Annual Report :  Mary Beth McLemore 
Presentation of Ace Awards: Mary Beth McLemore 
 AdministraƟon: Leadership Development 

o Mary Osentowski 

o Samanthia Slaight 

 FoundaƟon: Community Outreach 

o Janet Vance 

o Liz Luthans 

Installation of 2011-2012 Officers: Mary Osentowski, Marsha Peters, Janice Swallow 
Presentation of Gavel and President’s Pin: Mary Beth McLemore 
Incoming President’s Remarks: Bonnie Perry 
Announcements:   
 Theme for 2011‐2012 Altrusa year: Working Today‐Building Tomorrow ‐ exchange meeƟng for past and current Board 
and CommiƩee Chairs will meet on Thursday, May 26, at 6:00 PM. at Friend's Place.  

TLC: 

 Brenda Boston 

 Janet Vance 

 Betsy Trygar – Mimi Tanner’s sister  
 Debbie Payne – Ginna Coffer’s daughter in law 

 BeƩy Borrel ‐‐ Debbie Gamble’s mother 

 London – baby of friend of Samanthia Slaight 

Attendees:  49 members, 7 guests 
The next program Meeting will be at 7:00pm, Thursday, June 16, 2011, at The RichardsonWoman’s Club. 
After Brags, Fines and Benediction, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55pm 

 
Respectfully submitted:  Barbara Cornelius, Recording Secretary 


